
 

 

 
CAROLYN BAKER:  

Carolyn was born in Latrobe, PA, 

but moved to the promised land 

before the age of 1.  She grew up 

in the Coldwater Community, east 

of Texline.  Carolyn has her BBA 

and Accounting degree from WT 

and is a CPA. She is now the 

Chief Financial Officer of HCSB 

and has been with the bank for 23 

years.  She is a mover and shaker 

in the community, having been an 

executive and on the boards of 

United Way, Wee Care, the 

country club, and Chamber of 

Commerce. She was 

PLAINVIEW’S WOMAN OF 

THE YEAR in 2010.  Carolyn 

enjoys cycling and, with husband, 

Tommy, golf, and traveling.  Their 

household is managed by “Bug”, 

their Catahoula dog.     

FRANCES BARRERA: 

 

Frances is a lifelong resident of 

Plainview and a graduate of PHS.  

She has attended WT, Tech, and 

Wayland.  She has completed 

almost 30 years at HCSB, where 

she is a Vice-President, 

specializing in mortgage, 

consumer, and aircraft loans.  

Frances is also a leader in the 

community, having served on the 

boards of United Way, Plainview 

Area Endowment, Chamber, 

Realtors Association, and PISD 

groups.  She is a graduate of the 

Leadership Plainview program, 

and very involved in State wide 

groups.  With husband, Joe, they 

have started and pastor churches 

in this area.  Her daughter, 

Jovanna, is the current Miss 

Wayland.  She enjoys cycling, 

traveling, and spending time with 

family. 

Special points of 

interest: 

 Happy New Rear   

 Hale On Wheels 

Report 

 Meet your Fellow 

Members 

Meet your fellow members 

Newsletter No. 8 

Hale on Wheels Cycling Club 

WEBSITE: www.haleonwheelsbikeclub.com 

January 12, 2011 

SEE THE PICTURE OF CAROLYN (# 27) AND FRANCES (#26)  FLASHING THEIR GANG 

SIGNS WITH THE HCSB RIDING CLUB AT THE 2009 HALE ON WHEELS RIDE, ON THE 

NEXT PAGE. 



HALE ON WHEELS REPORT:   

 

I am very happy to report that the 2011 Hale on Wheels tour during Cowboy Days 

will be in the very capable hands of our member, GABRIEL MARTINEZ, as Ride 

Director.  He will be helped by another of our members, MARTIN MONTALVO.  

Gabriel arranged for Azteca Milling Company to become the corporate sponsor of 

the ride, with a generous donation of MONEY, to insure that the ride can 

continue.  The Chamber of Commerce will sponsor the ride again.  The date is 

September 17, 2011, so mark your calendars now, and, if you have ideas for the 

ride and are willing to help Gabriel and Martin, please give them a shout. 

 

HAPPY NEW REAR 

 

That is actually the name of a tour that took place on January 1, 2011.  (See 

www.bikinmike.com.)  Butt, (no pun intended), that phrase has special meaning to 

cyclists.  So, keep riding, and Happy New Year and Rear.  

 

 

 HALE COUNTY STATE BANK RIDING CLUB, SEPTEMBER, 2009, AT HALE ON WHEELS RIDE 

 

     FRANCES # 26, CAROLYN # 27.   



 

 

Andrews Brad   

Aycock Chase   

Baker Carolyn   

Barrera Frances   

Bertsch John   

Bertsch Kathy   

Carroll Angel   

Carroll Greg   

Carthel Fonty   

Cherry Lisa   

Earhart Jeff   

Estrada Tomas   

Gomez Ramiro   

Hardage Tim   

Hardage Ashley   

Hardage Carley   

Hardage Stacie   

Henthorn Adam   

Hernandez   Eugene   

Kaufman Randy   

Lancaster Andrew   

Luevano Ernesto   

Marlar Carl   

Martinez Gabriel   

Martinez Ofelia   



 
 

Martinez Edgar   

Martinez Guadalupe   

Montalvo Martin   

Moralez Yolanda   

Moreno Hilario   

Nichols Jack  
 

Quintanilla Ron   

Schott Ross   

Self Ed   

Self Mary Anna   

Self Mitchell   

Shaw Rick   

Stewart Kevin   




